

UELRR Advisory Committee Meeting

Meeting of August 9, 2018
MINUTES
The UELRR Advisory Committee met Thursday, August 9, 2018 at 1:30 P.M., at the Louisiana Department of Revenue.
1.) Chairwoman Andries declared the meeting duly convened at approximately 1:31 P.M.

2.) Committee Members present were: Chairwoman Donna Andries, Danell Gerchow (LDR), Roy Austin, Andrew Kolb and Melanie David.  
Also present were Darlene Allen, Debra Guillory, Kathleen Sheffield, Troy Bourgeois and Marla Simmons (Avenu/E-Gov) and Rick Mekdessie.
3.) A motion was made by member Roy Austin to adopt the agenda and Melanie David seconded and the committee agreed.  The agenda was adopted.
4.) Danell Gerchow made a motion to adopt the minutes from the Advisory Committee meeting of May 17, 2018, which was seconded by Roy Austin and the committee agreed.  The minutes were adopted.  
The following agenda items were discussed by the committee:

5.) Current Operations/Statistics as of June 30, 2018
· Collections as of June end were $ 209.5 million and 122.7K returns filed.  
· Total Collections to date are $ 15.7 billion with over 9.4 million returns filed since inception of the program.
6.) Issues or Comments on Parish E-File

· Debra Guillory (LDR) has been receiving calls about server problems and also downloading the change notifications.  Several parishes have called.  Once E-Gov is notified of the issue it is corrected.  Changes were made for the State where only the changes were being reported and some notifications were stuck in limbo.  It doesn’t seem to be system wide.  E-Gov is doing research to see who all may have pending change notifications needing to be downloaded.  
· Sales Tax Return on Parish E-File – As of August 9th, the state sales tax return for July 2018 is not available for filing.  Changes were made to the state return and it was not ready for testing in time.  The return is scheduled to be released in LaTAP on August 11, 2018.  Parish E-File, Sales Tax Online and Sales Tax Manager will not be available until all developments are completed and have been tested.  Taxpayers also have the option to file a paper return.  E Gov developers have finished their work with the form and it is being sent back to the State for testing.    
7.) Exclusion and Exemption Table - The Committee has proposed sending a letter to local collectors to obtain the information.  Chairman Andries mentioned Tiffany Delapasse of the ULSTB made a presentation to the board on a matrix of tax rates based on the streamline codes as well as domicile codes which covers both state and local rates.  Andries hopes to use this information as a basis to send to the locals to verify their information is correct for reply by a certain date.  It will then be distributed to the public.  Ms. Andries will draft and send for review to the members.  
8.)  Next Meeting Date
· The date of the next meeting is scheduled for November 8, 2018 at 1:30 PM.   2019 meeting dates will be discussed at the next meeting.  
There being no further agenda items or public comments Roy Austin made a motion to adjourn the meeting and Melanie David seconded.  Chairwoman Andries declared the meeting adjourned at approximately 1:53 P.M.  

Respectfully submitted by:

__________________________

Donna Andries, Chairwoman
